July 3, 2008

COMPANY UPDATE
We are pleased to inform our Stakeholders that the Taj Expressway Project, the 165 km expressway between Noida and Agra along the left bank of the Holy River Yamuna has been renamed as the “Yamuna Expressway Project” at a recent board meeting of the Taj Expressway Industrial Development Authority.  

It is also expected that a fresh notification shall be issued to rename the Taj Expressway Industrial Development Authority as Yamuna Expressway Industrial Development Authority.
The entire 165 km of land required for construction of the expressway between Noida and Agra has been transferred to Jaypee Infratech Limited in April 2008. All requisite sanctions and approvals including the environment clearance for the project are in place. The construction works for the project is being done by Jaiprakash Associates Limited (JAL). At present, construction work is in progress at approximately 70 km of the expressway. JAL has placed orders for all major equipments including slipform pavers  and deliveries have commenced at Site. 

We are also pleased to announce that the entire financing arrangement of the Yamuna Expressway project has been tied up with ICICI Bank acting as Lead Banker. ICICI Bank will be providing approximately Rs 32,000 Million (USD 745 Million) by way of subscription to 10 Million equity shares of Rs 10 each (representing 1% of the paid up share capital), for cash aggregating to Rs 2,500 million (USD 58 Million), and the balance Rs 29,500 million (USD 686 Million) as rupee term loan in Jaypee Infratech Limited. It is testimony of strength of the Company and potential of the project that good projects are being fully supported by Indian Banking Institutions.
